COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on March 14, 2019
Members Present:  William Byron, Ruth Banfield, Peter Cirioni, Ruth Delmonico, Susan Pauley
Associate members present:  Kathy O'Brien, June Thall, and Brian Burke
Absent:  Members: Steve Dungan, Susan Matatia and Associate member, Kate Hogan 
The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present.

A quorum being present, the meeting began at 10:00 A. M.

The minutes of February 14th were accepted with a correction.  The five passenger van which recently sold was a 2008 not 2014.

Liaison Report:
Brian Burke reported the selectmen's focus: School Budget and assessment, Charlie Barney's retirement from the Zoning Board of Appeals, and moving ahead with the capital projects.

G. H., Cemetery Superintendent, will have office hours the last Wednesday of the month from 10:00 A. M. to 12 noon.
Director's Report:
· The annual report, which took a great deal of time, was completed and submitted to Bill Wrigley.

· A contract regarding the 20 passenger van is being developed with the Recreation Director.

· The receptionist training is scheduled for March 26th.  There has been some negative feedback from the public about the way they are greeted.  There is a variation in the skills as there are a number of volunteers at the desk, and the purpose of the training is to discuss procedure and expectations.

· Food Pantry- Some clients insist on coming in the front entrance, but the back entrance is dedicated to provide anonymity.

· On April 5th, Alyson is leaving for Malawi.  She will return to work on Tuesday, April 23rd.

· We're streamlining the areas and becoming more efficient.

· The Stow Cultural Council has scheduled an art exhibit for September for the seniors who are in the COA open art class.
· Transportation- Gigi is looking at the schedule and trying to streamline the trips, grouping them when possible.

· The Community Center is getting busier and busier.  Senior Fitness class is crowded.  What to do about out-of-towners, many have been coming to class for years.
Outreach:
Martha submitted her report and it was given out at the board meeting.  It will be attached

to the minutes.

No other business.  The meeting adjourned at 11:12.
Respectfully submitted,  Ruth Delmonico, Secretary

